

Superintendent
Christopher Downing, Ed.D.

Board of Education
Jose Paolo Magcalas, Ph.D.
Juan Gabriel Álvarez
Jackie Filbeck
Mark A. Lopez
Ryan A. Ruelas

July 30, 2020

Dear Anaheim Elementary School District Families,

As we prepare for the start of the new school year on Thursday, August 13, here is the latest information we have to share:

- School Reopening Frequently Asked Questions: <u>Linked here</u> is a document to frequently asked questions regarding the reopening of schools.
- Virtual Town Hall: Join us for a Virtual Town Hall on Tuesday, August 4, 2020, at 5 p.m. You can watch live through the Anaheim Elementary YouTube channel. To submit questions, please complete this form by Monday, August 3, 2020, at 5 p.m.
- School Offices Open: School offices will open on Monday, August 3, 2020. Staff will be available to answer phone calls and assist you directly with your enrollment and school-related questions. To support safety and social distancing, school offices will operate by appointment and you are asked to call the school and make an appointment prior to going to the campus.
 - To support the safety and health of all, anyone visiting school offices or the district offices will be required to wear a mask, will have their temperature taken, and will be asked a series of questions regarding COVID-19 symptoms.
- Classroom Assignments: Your child's classroom assignment will be provided by August 7.
- Anaheim Elementary Online Academy: If you would like to enroll your child in the new Anaheim Elementary Online Academy please call (714) 517-7500 or email distancelearning@aesd.org for more information.
- **Childcare:** parents interested in YMCA childcare can access information for enrollment here.
- **COVID-19 Testing:** There are several sites available to the public for COVID-19 testing in Anaheim. All resources are updated to the <u>COVID-19 testing page</u> on our website. You can access it any time for the most current information.

<u>Weekly letters</u> are available on our website. We also send them to families via ParentLink, and through our AESD phone app, and we are also distributing the letters at the grab-and-go meal distributions at all schools on Fridays. If you know of an AESD family who is not receiving the weekly letters, encourage them to call (714) 517-7500 for assistance.

Best Regards, Dr. Downing Superintendent

1001 S. East Street Anaheim, CA 92805-5749 Phone: 714-517-7500 Fax: 714-517-8538

www.aesd.org